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Spending time in our new, spacious and inviting EYFS setting is an absolute joy — the children are always found 

engrossed in choosing their learning, exploring, experimenting, collaborating and creating.  Staff work hard to 

incorporate the children’s passions and interests in their teaching and to provoke their learning — encouraging playing 

and exploring: children investigate and experience things, and 'have a go'; active learning: children concentrate and 

keep on trying if they find things difficult, and enjoy achievements; creating and thinking critically: children have and 

develop their own ideas, make links between ideas, and develop strategies for doing things. 

The Early Years Foundation Stage is such an important year for children— the wealth of existing evidence is clear that 

high-quality effective early years provision has a significant impact on children’s social, emotional and cognitive 

development and is a key factor in improving outcomes for children and families. It narrows the gap between the 

highest and lowest performers and gives all children the positive start to play and learning that they need.  Take a walk 

through our EYFS setting on any morning or afternoon and you would see that in action... 

The Joy of Early Years Foundation Stage 
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All Systems Go ! 

 

This year has seen the school return to its fully functioning operation.  That is not to say 

we still do not face challenges from covid:  we still have staff who become infected and 

are then required to isolate for at least 5 days. We also have children who can become 

unwell and then need help to catch-up.  For these reasons, we still operate an intense 

cleaning operation.  We also have a wide range of before school, during school and 

after school additional targeted, recovery intervention classes running.  

However, the good news is that all normal aspects of school have returned and we look 

forward to an Autumn term with Halloween events, remembrance day, and, of course, 

Christmas parties, Christmas dinners, carols and nativities from our EYFS and our Year 

4 classes. 

Year 4 will be Proudly Presenting, “Hay Presto” 

 

The residents of Bethlehem are worried: a census 

has been called and they are about to be inundated 

with people and animals. Where will everyone 

stay? Will they run out of food and water? And most 

importantly, will there be enough hay? 

The animals in a nearby stable are worked up 

enough to stock-pile their hay in a corner, even 

standing guard to ensure it doesn’t get taken. But 

when a young couple arrive along with a weary 

donkey, they begin to have a change of heart. And 

when a baby is born and visitors flock to see him, 

the animals realise that sharing with those in need 

brings the greatest joy of all. 

 

 

 

EYFS will be Proudly Presenting, “Everyone 

Loves a Baby!” 

 

Everyone loves a baby. Well nearly everyone. 

The normally cheerful children of a Bethlehem 

innkeeper aren’t so sure about babies – their 

newly-born brother is very noisy and a bit smelly. 

Heading off to see their friend, the children 

discover news of a special and unusual baby 

about to be born… baby Jesus. Will they end up 

liking babies after all?  



PFA Halloween Trunk ‘n Treat
(well done PFA—another great job)



PFA Halloween Trunk ‘n Treat 
another great job) 
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Mrs Turnbull is happy to announce the safe arrival of 

Benjamin William Turnbull.  Mrs Turnbull has 

recovered well and is enjoying introducing him to all 

her local coffee shops.  Benji hopes to see everyone 

soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff Vacancy 

 

We have a vacancy for a Lunch Time 

Supervisor.  If you think you might be interested, 

please  give our School Business Manager, 

Debbie Brown, a ring and have a chat about 

what’s involved. 
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Thank you! 

 

Massive thank you to everyone for their generous Harvest festival donations.  With the 

cost of living crisis, times are getting very difficult for everybody.  This makes your gen-

erosity in helping others even more special.  Your donation makes a huge difference 

and has helped the most vulnerable in our community.  Thank you. 
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Message from Albert—taking older brother duties very seriously! 

 

Hi everyone, 

I hope you all had a great half-term.  I 

was busy looking after my 2 legged 

sister.  She’s very well behaved but I 

like to be on close supervision just in 

case she needs anything.  She seems 

to do a lot of sleeping for a ‘hooman  

bean’ but I’m always ready for when 

she wakes up. 

I like the autumn and going on long 

country walks, but I really don’t like 

bonfire night… the firework noises are 

really scary.  If you have any 4 legged 

friends, then make sure to keep them 

indoors and give them lots of cuddles if 

it gets noisy. 

Have a great half-term and I’ll see you 

round school. 

 

Love 

Albert xx 

Remembrance 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We shall be holding our Remembrance Assemblies for Infants and Juniors on Friday 

November 11th at 10.40am.  The Junior assembly will be written and presented by our 

House Captains.   

As in previous years we are honoured to welcome special guests from our Governing 

Body, the Parish Council as well as from The Royal British Legion.   
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Want to see more of 

what goes on at 

WCLPS? 

Then find and follow us on the 

internet: 

 

School Website: packed with 

information: 

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.

org.uk/  

 

Or follow us on Twitter: 

@WCLPS @WCLPSEYFS 

@WCLPSYear1 @WCLPSYear 2 

etc. 

 

 

Or, look at our photo albums on 

flickr.  Go to  

https://www.flickr.com and search 

for WCLPS, or go direct to:  

htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/

165477203@N02/   

 

 

 

Or, watch our videos on Vimeo. 

Go to https://vimeo.com/  and 

search for WCLPS, or go direct 

to: 

https://vimeo.com/manage/sho

wcases/5676289  

 

 

 

Car Parking Hazards – costly to 
children—costly to drivers 

 
We respectfully request that you please park 

away from the school.   
 

And please DO NOT drive down the cul-de-sac 
part of Bellfield Drive.  

It’s far too narrow and congested and so 
endangers children.   

 

If a child or adult gets injured while 
you are maneuvering in this 

dangerous area, then you will almost 
certainly be liable for a financial claim 
against you, even if you consider it to 

be the pedestrian’s fault! 
 

It might get you 30 seconds closer to school but  
Remember, zig-zag lines mean ‘No Parking, No 

Stopping & No Dropping’ 
Your children will not suffer by walking a few 

extra yards to your car. 

 
With best wishes 

from Mr Smith & the 
whole staff team. 

AFTER... 

https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/
https://willerbycarrlaneprimary.org.uk/
htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/
htpps://www.flickr.com/photos/165477203@N02/
https://vimeo.com/
https://vimeo.com/manage/showcases/5676289
https://vimeo.com/manage/showcases/5676289
https://vimeo.com/manage/albums/5676289
https://www.flickr.com/people/165477203@N02/





